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    Finance

       Inter-Office MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 3, 2024

TO: City Clerk’s Office

FROM: Lynsey Hatfield, Senior Management Analyst

SUBJECT: Item for Publication

Please have the following Public Notice published in the Reno Gazette-Journal on Thursday,
January 11, 2024:

NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ACT ON A RESOLUTION TO AUGMENT THE 
BUDGET OF THE CITY OF RENO FOR THE 2023/2024 FISCAL YEAR

NOTICE IS hereby given in accordance with NRS 354.598005 to the public in general that the 
City Council will vote on a resolution to augment the City of Reno’s General  Fund in the amount 
of $12,364,832 and the Street Fund in the amount of $456,733 for the 2023/2024 Fiscal Year. The 
Council will vote on this resolution at their regular meeting on Wednesday, January 17, 2024, 
beginning at Ten am, in the City of Reno Council Chambers, Reno, Nevada.  Written and oral 
comments are invited and can be presented at the Council meeting or filed with the City Clerk.
 
Mikki Huntsman, City Clerk

City of Reno


